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Commodore's Report

Let me start on a high point.  WMC won the Pool Challenge at Desborough Yacht Club on 16th March.  Before anyone else mentions it, I was rubbish.
 
We have just held our St Patrick’s Day Lunch on 20th March, for which I cooked an Irish stew.  See the separate report.
 
The Fitting Out Supper, run by Bob and Annette, was very good.  This was followed by the ATYC dinner/dance; 3 WMC members attended and had a great time.  I found it useful to catch up with other Commodores and club executives.  The only difficulty was that Chris did not have his “ears” in so communication was a little fraught.
 
For future events, make sure you put them in your diary and if you are going to be away for the run-up to the event, put your name on the list before you go, if you do intend to go to it.  Too many are coming up past the close-by date, to ask for their name to go on the list – even after all the food has been provisioned.  It is easier to take your name off the list if on return, circumstances prevent you going to it.
 
I am getting a good response from other clubs to attend the Meet & Greet event on 8th May.  I would like to see plenty of club members in attendance to show what an active club we have.
 
The new 3-fold programmes with added committee contact details are out and available at the club; if you can’t get down there then ask someone (or Rob) to get you a copy or to post it to you.  It can be emailed but not easily and not as a 3-fold.
 
On recruitment, David Perry and David Morse have completed the local door-to-door mail drop to advertise the club.  They used the 3-fold publicity pamphlet and a leaflet advertising a club’s open evening on 20th May.  If anyone feels they would like to do the same then let me know and I will furnish you with the paperwork.  As a result of this we now have 2 enquiries for membership from the towpath and 3 or 4 visitors from the Island who would like to use the club more often and can encourage more of the islanders to visit.
 
I see that not many have added their name to the boating events (Lists up at the club).  Rob is planning quite a few extra-mural outings during the cruises so you will need to book early.
 
Discussions (Brian and Roger F) are in-hand to see about re-introducing a ferry and (Andrew Cotter) to see what lighting modification to undertake to improve the party ambience at the club.
 
It seems that some are still not aware of the amendments made to membership fees at the Club AGM.  2 amendments relate to senior membership: the 5 year Membership qualification to Senior Membership was deleted.  The only qualification to Senior Membership is now for Single, you need to be over 65 and for Senior Joint the requirement is that the combined age must be 125 years or more.  The rule book is being amended to reflect this.  A further amendment was for a first time applicant, the first year membership fee will be offered at a 50% discount.  Now you know (if you read the Newsletter, that is).
 
I re-iterate my plea made at the AGM: we desperately need a Social Secretary who can take responsibility for organising events; meal planning and arranging need not be part of this role but someone must take hold of this as a responsibly.  It is not fair to load the few committee members we have with this additional work load.  There is a list of events on the notice board crying out for someone to volunteer to take on an event.  So make it your job to get your name on the list for at least one event. 
 
Spring will soon be with us so I hope the boaters are prepared for the season and will join in the Easter Cruise.  Myownie is still out of water at the moment, having the out-drive serviced and how glad I am that I thought to have it done – quite a bit of internal damage to be put right.  Who was it who said that owning a boat was like having a hole in the river to pour money into!

Jim Pothecary
March 2016 
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Dates for your diary ... 

April
Sunday 24th                            St Georges Day Lunch
                                                **Owing to a shortage in numbers, please 
                                                 note that this event has been cancelled**

Sunday 17th                            There is a Street Party being organized, if you are
                                                 interested in attending then please note that the
                                                 closing date for registering your attendance is strictly
                                                 on Wednesday 13th April.  Further details are
                                                 available from Maggie 

May
Sunday 8th                              Commodore's Meet and Greet 
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Forthcoming entertainers for 2016 functions ...

Summer Ball : Saturday 18th June  -   a new act, KD Band, comprising of a female singer with two male guitarists, also doing backing vocals.

The Summer Ball is being organized by Lesley, Wendy and Maggie.

 

Ladies Night  :  Saturday 8th October -  Gareth Thomas, who was booked for last year's LN which had to be cancelled.  This night is a long standing boating tradition and it would be sad it were allowed to die out due to lack of support, so Ladies, please make a note in your diaries now and ask your female friends and relations to come along and make it a great night!

 

Laying Up Supper  :  Saturday 29th October  -  one of our favourites, the tall,
dark and handsome Michael St Clare; an evening not to be missed.

 

Dinner Dance  :  Saturday 19th November  -  another favourite, Derek James,
who everyone enjoyed so much at last year's DD is expected to make a return appearance.

 

Christmas Party  :  Saturday 10th December  -  we are hoping that Simmo will
be available ... watch this space.

Maggie Barton
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St Patrick's Day Lunch
Sunday 20th March
 

The St Patrick's Day Lunch was a bit of a let-down with respect to numbers attending.  Our Commodore ended up not only hosting the event but also doing the cooking! 

However, the 15 of us who did attend enjoyed the entertainment provided by Irish singer Gronya who has been so popular in the past.  To see what you have missed a short clip which Su took has been pasted via You Tube.  A link pasted on the Events page of the Weybridge Mariners' website. 

It really is a shame that we did not have a bigger audience altho' I don't know how Jim would have coped cooking for e.g. 100!  (I would have coped ok: 
Jim P)

Chris Knight
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Updates to forthcoming cruises

Easter Cruise 

As you may be aware, due to the inclement weather conditions that took place over Easter, the Easter Cruise to Windsor has been deferred to a later date.
 
At present, only three boats have signed up for the Mayday Bank Holiday Cruise to Rochester, and Rob Fry has suggested that the Mayday Bank Holiday Cruise destination be changed from Rochester to Windsor.

If you are interested in attending the Mayday Bank Holiday cruise, then please let Rob Fry know as soon as possible, in order that he can make the necessary bookings.

Commodores Up River Cruise (June 2016)

Rob Fry was very disappointed not to have adequate numbers early enough to book Windsor Theatre as part of the forthcoming Commodore's Up River Cruise in June.  This will also apply to the Sonning Mill Theatre, which is scheduled for later in the trip.  Therefore, if you are intending on participating in this cruise, then please contact Rob as soon as possible. 
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Security Update
  

Please be aware that the press button entry at the front gate has been replaced with a combination padlock with the same code.  To open dial the 4 digit code and press the button on the bottom. 

Also, we are having a "spring clean" party on Saturday 9th April, starting at 10.00am and including a gourmet lunch.  A list will be put up in the club if you would like to volunteer to help.

Jim Hamments 
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The following story is an excerpt from RiverThamesNews.  There are many other interesting and informative stories that may be of interest to WMC members, and can be read by clicking on the following URL link:  http://www.riverthamesnews.com/

Boat Licence Row:  Test case not until summer 

A High Court hearing over a Thames boat registration row is not now expected until the summer.
It follows a court case at Reading where a judge ruled that boats in marinas and not on the main river did not need to pay registration fees to the Environment Agency.

The EA has appealed but the hearing is not expected until August. As most judgements in such cases are reserved until a later date it looks likely that a decision might not be made until near the end of the boating season.

The agency is still convinced that under the Inland Waterways Order 2010 any boat in a marina connected with the Thames needs to be licensed.

The original case followed registration checks in Penton Hook and the Thames and Kennet marinas when 120 registration enforcement notices were issued.

The EA will not now be able to enforce registration regulations for these boats and it is understood to have set aside £1 million in case other boats follow the example.

RTN understands that a suggestion that short-term visitor licences should be issued to these boats as for visiting boats from other waterways has been rejected by the EA on legal advice.
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